STANDARDS COMMITTEE
2nd June, 2003


Meeting commenced:
1.30 p.m.

"
ended:
2.20 p.m.


PRESENT:
Mr. D. Compston - in the Chair


Councillors Antrobus, Boyd and Pennington

INDEPENDENT MEMBERS:




Mr. B. Dunn and Mr. T. Flynn

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillors Karen Garrido.

2.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 20th March, 2003, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

3
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Independent Members – Insurance Cover and Liability



(Previous Minute 34(2) – 20th March, 2003)

The Head of Law and Administration reported that he had received a response from the City Council’s insurers indicating that independent members of the Board were included within the existing insurance cover.  He however stated that the response perhaps did not recognise concerns regarding liability arising from the determination of cases involving breaches of the Members Code of Conduct, and he would seek further clarification.

(b)
Computer Security

(Previous Minute 37 – 20th March, 2003)

The Head of Law and Administration reported that he had prepared draft guidance, for both elected members and employees, providing advice and stressing the importance of maintaining the confidentiality of computer passwords so as to prevent unauthorised access, and was currently consulting with the City Council’s internal audit section prior to its publication.

4.
STANDARD BOARD FOR ENGLAND BULLETIN

Submitted the Standards Board for England Bulletin Issue 10.  In addition the Head of Law and Administration provided a brief update with regard to progress on the implementation of the Section 66 (Local Adjudication) Regulations, on which he anticipated further information would be available at the Standards Board for England National Conference which was to be held on 9th and 10th June, 2003.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Bulletin as detailed above be noted.

5.
ETHICAL GOVERNMENT AUDIT

The Head of Law and Administration submitted a report providing an introduction to the ethical governance audit.  The report indicated that the audit had been developed to assist local authorities in achieving progress on the promotion and maintenance of high standard of conduct by members and staff, and the integration of the new ethical framework into operations, by means of:-

· examining current procedures and practices

· implementation of the new ethical framework

· checking and reviewing progress

· ensuring that new Council arrangements are transparent, accountable and ethically strong

· promotion of high standards of conduct

· assisting in building a ‘bond of trust’ between Councils and communities

· identification of best practice


A general discussion ensued in which members expressed a view that much of the ethical governance audit was work which was already undertaken, and there was a need to identify any areas which were not already covered.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Head of Law and Administration be requested to evaluate the framework of the ethical governance audit, with a view to identifying areas which are not undertaken by the City Council, as part of its existing audit and performance review strategies, and advise the Committee accordingly at the next meeting.

6
OFFICER/MEMBER PROTOCOL – ATTENDANCE AT CONFERENCES

The Head of Law and Administration reported that he had been asked to seek clarification in respect of officer and member protocols, specifically with regard to attendance at conferences and what was regarded as being an acceptable level of hospitality to be provided by officers for members.  He commented that he felt that the City Council’s current protocols provided sufficient guidance with regard to this issue, but sought the Committee’s views, particularly as to whether they should be amended to include specific levels of expenditure.


RESOLVED:
THAT no changes be made to the City Council’s existing Officer/Member Protocols in terms of acceptable levels of hospitality, as they already provide adequate guidance in this regard.

7
MEMBERS TRAINING

The Head of Law and Administration reported that following the recent local elections, a number of new councillors had been appointed, and there was a need to provide appropriate training for them with regard to the Members Code of Conduct.  He added that the training would also act as a refresher course for existing members, and would take the form of a half day session, at which he would welcome the involvement of Members of this Committee.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Head of Law and Administration be requested to make arrangements for a half day training session, to which all members of the City Council be invited to attend.

8.
STANDARDS COMMITTEE WORKPLAN

The Head of Law and Administration submitted the Committees Workplan for the municipal year 2003/04.

With regard to the production of an annual report detailing the activities of the Committee, the Head of Law and Administration reported that the report was currently being drafted and he intended to submit it to the next meeting of the Committee.

9.
SUE MILLER

Terry Flynn reported that Sue Miller, a former member of the Committee, had recently been in hospital receiving treatment and suggested that Committee send a letter expressing their best wishes.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Head of Law and Administration be requested to prepare a letter on behalf of the Committee as detailed above.

10.
INDEPENDENT MEMBERS  - RECRUITMENT AND SELECTION

(Previous Minute 32 – 20th March, 2003)


The Head of Law and Administration referred to the need to readvertise and reappoint independent members of the Committee, and sought guidance from the Committee as to arrangements for interviewing applicants.  He said previously this had been conducted by himself and the Chairman, however, this was not possible this time, as the Chairman himself would be subject to reappointment.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Head of Law and Administration be requested to liase with the Chairman to the Greater Manchester Police Authority’s Standards Committee, together with one other independent member of that body, to see if they would be willing to assist him in conducting interviews for applicants seeking independent membership of this Committee.

11
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT, under Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded for the following item of business on the ground that it involves the likely disclosure of information as specified in Paragraph 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.

12.
MEMBERS CODE OF CONDUCT

The Head of Law and Administration submitted a letter from the Standards Board for England in response to an alleged breach of the Members Code of Conduct, which had been forwarded to them for consideration.


RESOLVED:
THAT the response of the Standards Board for England be noted.
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